
 

 
 

 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Reporting requirements 
For those local authorities that have 
significant Government funded essential 
infrastructure programmes, it is important that 
programme progress reports be submitted to 
NEMA on a quarterly basis to provide 
updates on their essential infrastructure 
recovery programmes. 
These quarterly progress reports include 
updates on programme delivery, finances, 
risks, and issues. 
The information in the quarterly reports will in 
turn be analysed by NEMA officials and used 
to support internal NEMA reporting and 
status reports to the Minister of Emergency 
Management and Recovery. 

Quarterly reporting for significant 
programmes process 
The flowchart on the right sets out the 
quarterly reporting process. 
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NEMA officials extract information on total 
programme cost to date vs forecasts, and 
updated Government contribution to approved 
projects and betterment work. 

NEMA internal financial monitoring systems 
updated. 

NEMA officials review and analyse financial and 
non-financial information provided in the 
Quarterly Report. 

Local authority completes and submits Quarterly 
Report by agreed dates. 

template available at www.civildefence.govt.nz 

NEMA officials meet at least monthly with local 
authorities with significant Government funded 
essential infrastructure recovery programmes to 
gain oversight of their programme. 

Preparation of internal reports, Ministerial 
briefings, Cabinet papers including programme 
financial and non-financial progress. 

 
 
 

Quarterly reporting process for significant essential infrastructure 
recovery programmes 
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